
 

 

 

Beech Lane, West Hallam, Derbyshire, DE7 6GU |☎ 0115 932 0005 | ✉ info@scargill.derbyshire.sch.uk 
Head of School: Mrs S Hallsworth | Executive Head: Mr M Hetherington 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Monday 15th April 2024 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
NEW SCHOOL MENU – Spring/Summer 2024 
 
The school menu has now changed to the Spring/Summer 2024.  
Options vary across the schools, but for Scargill the following choices will be available. 
 
Here is how this new menu will work: 
 
Option 1: This is the main meal served that day and available to everyone who orders a 

school dinner. 
 
Option 2:  This is usually the vegetarian option, unless the main meal is vegetarian. 

Limited amount. 
This needs to be pre-ordered to guarantee availability. 
  

Option 3:  The catering team will provide the following if preferred.  
Jacket Potato (1 filling); cheese or beans. 
Baguette (1 filling); cheese or ham. 
This needs to be pre-ordered on the day, before 9.30am. 
 

To pre-order a meal, please either call or email the school office (contacts above), the 
day before or in the morning (before 9.30am), to let us know. 
 
As always, Reception, Years 1 & 2 receive Universal Free School meals (UIFSM). From 
Year 3 upwards, the current cost of a meal is £3.25 or £16.25 per week, unless you 
are in receipt of Pupil Premium Free School meals (FSM). 
If you think you may qualify for Free School Meals, even if your child has UIFSM, 
please contact the school office for further information. Remember that Free 
School Meals are a statutory right and it is important that you use it if you 
qualify, your child will then receive a school meal each day. Additional 
information and an application form can be found on the Derbyshire County 
Council’s website or in the school office if you do not have access to the internet: 
Free school meals and Pupil Premium funding - Derbyshire County Council 
 

If you have any questions regarding the new menu, please contact the school office. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Mrs S Hallsworth 

 

https://www.derbyshire.gov.uk/education/schools/your-child-at-school/meals/school-meals/free-school-meals.aspx

